
 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
320 Pitt Street Sydney NSW 2000 | GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001 | T 1300 305 695 | www.planning.nsw.gov.au 

 
 
Mr Guy Smith 

Planning Manager 
Goodman 
Level 17, 60 Castlereagh Street 

Sydney NSW 2000 
 
 

 
Dear Mr Smith, 
 

Subject:  Enfield Intermodal Logistics Centre (ILC) – Project Approval MP05_0417 
Precinct H Warehouses Operational Environmental Management Plans including 
Work Place Travel Plans 

 
I refer to your request seeking the Secretary’s approval of  the Operational Environmental 
Management Plan, including the Long-Term Environmental Management Plan and Work Place Travel 

Plan for Warehouses H1, H2 and H3 as required under conditions 2.3A, 6.4, 6.5 (a), (b) and (c) and 
6.6 of  the above Project Approval.  
 

The Department has considered your request and has reviewed the documents and additional 
information submitted. Following this review, I wish to advise, as nominee of  the Planning Secretary, 
that I approve the Operational Environmental Management Plans including the attached subplans for 

Operational Traf f ic Management, Work Place Travel, Waste and Recycling and Long-Term 
Environmental Management being the documents below: 
 

• Mapei Australia Operation Environmental Management Plan Enfield Intermodal Logistic Centre 

Precinct H - Warehouse H1 (SLR, 2020) including appendices F, G, H and I. 

• Sydney Food & Packaging Operation Environmental Management Plan Enfield Intermodal 

Logistics Centre Precinct H - Warehouse H2 (SLR, Version 1.0, January 2020) including 

appendices F, G, H and I. 

• Marinucci Australia Pty Ltd Operation Environmental Management Plan Enfield Intermodal 

Logistics Centre Precinct H - Warehouse H3 (SLR, 2020) including appendices F, G, H and I. 

In relation to the Operational Noise Management Plans required by Condition 6.5(a), I approve the 

Warehouse H1, H2 and H3 plans (Appendix E to OEMPs), subject to noise monitoring required by 
Condition 6.5(a)viii being undertaken bi-annually (rather than annually) in accordance with the 
Operational Noise Management Plan approved in December 2014 as part of  the Overarching 

Operational Environmental Management Plan for the lntermodal Logistics Centre at Enfield . 
 
Should you have any enquiries regarding the above matter, please contact Dominic Crinnion on 9274 

6495 or via email at Dominic.Crinnion@planning.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 

  
 
Karen Harragon 

Director, Social and Infrastructure Assessments 
As nominee of the Secretary 


